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20th December 2016
Dear Mr Lee,
Greenway to Holme Lacy
Thank you for your recent letter which was passed to me by Mr Ball to provide a response.

I note from your letter that one of your members was expecting that the Greenway extension beyond Rotherwas would be included in the local transport plan (LTP) and that in the absence of a direct reference you are requesting that it is included.

The LTP is a strategic document covering the period to 2031 and as such it was not the intention to identify all potential schemes across the county. The LTP does reflect the council’s prioritisation of major transport packages which will enable new development and support economic growth. Work on developing the details of these packages is progressing and this will enable the council to consider and prioritise further cycle and walking schemes. Consultation was recently undertaken on the South Wye transport package – I trust you took the opportunity to comment.

The LTP policy document sets out our general approach to improving and extending the active travel network (which includes cycle routes). The policy outlines how schemes can be prioritised and you can see further details of this on our website at:

https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/transport-and-highways/cycling/cycling/cycling-infrastructure
I will ask my colleague Mr Mark Edwards to provide an update on the cycle rankings to clarify where this scheme is currently positioned.

In terms of your point about securing opportunities to protect/develop the route in relation to new development proposals I can confirm that this does take place. In particular, as the Enterprise Zone is developed out we try to ensure, through the planning process, that options for improved access, including cycle routes are considered and incorporated into development proposals. In commenting on applications, officers have regard to the core strategy, LTP and a number of site specific policies including the EZ Masterplan, Local Development Order and the area wide travel plan – you can view these documents at:
http://www.skylonpark.co.uk/media/5854/skylon-park-design-guide-reduced-.pdf
http://www.skylonpark.co.uk/media/9942/Enterprise_Zone_LDO_Nov_2014.pdf
http://www.skylonpark.co.uk/media/15796/Rotherwas-Travel-Plan-2014.pdf
I hope this letter assists with your enquiry.

Yours sincerely
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Steve Burgess
Head of Transport & Access Services
CC Mairead Lane/Mark Edwards
